

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE RED STORE, LERRYN. ON THURSDAY 13th DECEMBER 2018, at 7.30 pm.

Present; Councillor P Philp (Chairman)
 Councillor F Pearce
 Councillor J Piper
 Councillor M Irwin
 One member of the public.

Councillor J Hancock (Vice Chairirman)
 Councillor M Motton
 Councillor N Vincent
 M Tubb (clerk)

Minute No:	Agenda Item.
	<p>Chairman welcomed members and the public to the meeting, drawing their attention to the paragraph printed in blue at the top of the agenda. The Chairman then invited any of the public to address the meeting. Mrs Naughton spoke about the application to register the piece of land at Penpol as Village green. She expressed her concerns over the actual boundary of the land and the damage that was being caused to the medieval wall and quay.</p>
	<p>Reports from Outside Authorities (a) Devon & Cornwall Police. The clerk read a report from PCSO Steve Cocks giving his apologies for not attending tonight's meeting, he also reported that there had been 2 crimes reported, both of criminal damage to a building and a boat moored in the river. He is looking at the possibility of forming some sort of community watch scheme in the area as a result of the feedback from the recent meeting on ASB. He had carried out numerous patrols in the area and all appeared in order. (b) Cornwall Council. The clerk gave Cllr Matins apologies and reported that he had been in touch with the structures team at Cornwall Council about the bridge. (c) Fowey Harbour Commissioners. Nothing to report. (a) Lerryn Memorial Hall. Cllr Pearce reported that the contract for painting the hall inside and out had now been awarded. The next event was the Carol evening on Friday 21st December at 7.00 pm. (d) Lerryn Area Minibus. Cllr Piper reported that everything was running smoothly with the bus and the next fund raising event would be held in January. (e) Lerryn School. Cllr Hancock reported that the children would be doing their nativity play at the church on Friday 14th December and the school Christmas Fayre would be held in the hall on Saturday 15th December. (f) The Red Store. Cllr Pearce reported that the CIC were liaising with Patrick Clark with regard to submitting and application to cover all the work on the red Store. (g) St Blazey, Fowey & Lostwithiel Network Panel. The clerk reported that the notes of the last network meeting were included in the members pack for circulation.</p>
379/2018.	<p>Apologies for Absence. Were received from PCSO Steve Cocks and Cornwall Councillor Colin Martin.</p>
380/2018.	<p>Members Declarations. (a) Disclosable Pecuniary Interest. None.</p>

	<p>(b) Non- Disclosable Pecuniary Interest None.</p> <p>(c) Declaration of Gifts. None.</p> <p>(d) Requests for Dispensation. None</p>
381/2018.	<p>Minutes of Meetings.</p> <p>(a) To receive minutes of Parish Council meeting held on the 8th November 2018. On the Proposal of Cllr Irwin, seconded by Cllr Pearce, it was unanimously agreed that the minutes be approved.</p>
382/2018.	<p>Matters Arising not on the agenda.</p> <p>(a) Uneven stepping stone. The clerk reported that he and Cllr Vincent had not got around to doing this as yet.</p> <p>(b) State of bridge. The clerk reported that he had contacted Cornwall Council again on this matter but to date had received no reply.</p>
383/2018.	<p>Planning Matters.</p> <p>(a) Planning Application No: PA18/11028. Application for works to trees subject to a TPO – Fell 2 Oak trees (T1 and T2) and remove bough from 1 Oak tree (T3) at “Glebe Cottage” Lerryn. On the proposal of Cllr Piper, seconded by Cllr Hancock, it was unanimously agreed that as these trees are covered by a TPO the County Forrester should inspect the trees and recommend what action should be taken.</p> <p>(b) Any applications received by Cornwall Council will be dealt with at this meeting. There were no further applications for consideration.</p> <p>Planning Results for noting.</p> <p>(i) PA18/08159. “Manelly Flemming”. Permission granted with conditions. Noted</p> <p>(ii) PA18/09652. “The Close”, St Veep, Lostwithiel. Granted with conditions. Noted.</p>
384/2018.	<p>Financial Matters, cheques for payment.</p> <p>(a) Chequ No: 1029 to The Clerk £277.58 for clerk & cleaning duties December.</p> <p>(b) Cheque No: 1030 to HMRC £69.40 for PAYE.</p> <p>(c) “ No: 1031 to RBL Poppy Appeal. £20.00 wreath</p> <p>(d) “ No: 1032 to Palace Printers £99.57 newsletters & ASB Leaflet.</p> <p>On the proposal of Cllr Hancock, seconded by Cllr Vincent, it was unanimously agreed that cheque No@s 1029, 1030, 1031 and 1032 be drawn.</p> <p>(e) Any other requests received for payment or grant applications will be dealt with. There were none.</p> <p>(f) The clerk reported to members that the urinals in the gents toilets were getting very rusty, he had asked T Hawes for a price to replace with same. The price for 2 stainless steel bowls would be £702.92 plus fitting but he could fit a 1200mm stainless trough for £475.80 plus fitting. It was proposed by Cllr Hancock, seconded by Cllr Piper and unanimously agreed that we have the stainless steel trough fitted.</p> <p>(g) The clerk reported that he had received notification from Cornwall Council that the LMP grant for 2019/2020 would remain at £626.07.</p>
385/2018.	<p>Correspondence & Circulars not previously circulated were read and noted by members.</p>
386/2018.	<p>Village Green update. The clerk said that he had received an email from Ashfords solicitors saying that the lease should be with Bassetts Solicitors by this coming Friday the 14th December.</p>
387/2018.	<p>Limekiln update. The clerk reported that we had until February 2019 to decide on the next stage for the lime kiln and members decided to have this on the January agenda.</p> <p>The Chairman reported that the landlord of the Ship Inn had offered to hold a quiz night on the last Saturday in February to raise funds for this project.</p>

388/2018.	Neighbourhood Plan. The clerk informed members that the cost of printing the questionnaire would be about £60.00 and they would be ready for distribution early January.
389/2018.	Registration of Land at Penpol as Village Green. The clerk read correspondence from Mrs A Pegg and Captain Paul Thomas relating to this subject. After a lengthy discussion it was proposed by Cllr Piper, seconded by Cllr Pearce, that the Parish did not wish to comment on this application, this was unanimously supported by members.
390/2018.	Diary Dates. The next scheduled meeting of the Parish Council will be on Thursday 10 th January 2019, at 7.30 pm In The Red Store.
391/2018.	Update on GDPR. Ongoing.
392/2018.	Any other business raised by members. Cllr Vincent reported that there were a number of potholes between Blackdown and the top of School Lane. Clerk to report this to Cornwall Council.
393/2018.	Meeting Closed at 8.25 pm.

Signed by; ----- Chairman

Dated -----